WESSEX ANAESTHETISTS IN TRAINING



Programme

Annual Scientific Meeting

Marwell Zoo

15th October 2014

Programme

- 8:30 Registration, tea & coffee
- 8:50 Welcome Dr Tim Martindale
- 9:00 Dr. Tom Pierce

'Environmental impact of anaesthesia'

9:45 Dr. Mike Sury

'Awareness under general anaesthesia – the 5th National audit project of the Royal College of Anaesthetists'

- 10:30 Tea & Coffee Break
- 10:50 Dr. Rob Conway

'40 bar to -40 degrees - remote and rural anaesthesia'

11:35 Dr. Iljaz Hodzovic

'Awake videolaryngoscopic intubation'

- **12:20** Trainee Oral Presentations
- 13:00 Dr. Adam Stokes

'Working as a Neurointensivecare fellow'

- 13:10 Lunch
- **14:00** Dr. Bart Zych

'Extracorporeal techniques in clinical thoracic transplantation'

14:45 Dr. Ben Harris

'SPARC: Past, present and future'

- **15:30** Tea & Coffee Break
- **15:45** Dr. Mark Juniper

'NCEPOD Tracheostomy Care: On the right trach?'

16:15 Mr Peter Kettlewell

Veterinary Anaesthesia - the difficulties of keeping zoo animals still and alive"

17:00 Drs Ian Mettam and Helen Bryant

Trainee Prizes, Certificates & Close

Trainee Oral Presentations

Dr Duncan Chambler, Dr David Slessor – The Bottom line.

Dr Dale Duncombe – Survey of 2g loading utilisation across Wessex Anaesthetists.

Dr Lewis Matthews - Ultrasound following spinal anaesthesia to determine the safety and accuracy of the landmark-based technique.

Dr Katherine Walker – Obstetric knowledge amongst junior trainees.

Trainee Poster Presentations

Dr Samantha Allen - Rate of bacterial colonisation and infective complications of epidurals in situ for prolonged duration in patients undergoing laparotomy for pseudomyxoma peritonei.

Dr Ilana Delroy-Buelles - Intravenous iron to treat preoperative anaemia in elective major joint arthroplasty.

Dr Dale Duncombe - Fluid administration in elective caesarean surgery.

Dr Rachael Ford - Regional anaesthesia in orthopaedic trauma surgery.

Dr Honor Hinxman - Severe pectus excavatum leading to inferior vena caval obstruction.

Dr Elizabeth Killick - Paediatric cuffed endotracheal tubes: Are we using them safely?

Dr Jessica Makey - 'Grab-Bag' drug packs for emergency intubation.

Dr Sarah Nelson - VTE Risk assessment and prophylaxis: A summary of 3 audit cycles in Poole General Hospital.

Dr Lydia Richardson - Epidural test and load doses: What should we be using?

Dr Paul Stevens - Pain at home following day case surgery in children in a DGH.

Dr Claire Swarbrick - ICU nursing staff awareness of NAP4s' recommendations for emergency intubations.

Dr Andrew Vaughton - An audit of anaesthetic waste.

Dr Katherine Walker - Developing enhanced recovery for LSCS.

Speakers

Dr Rob Conway is an anaesthetist and a Trustee of Blue Ventures Conservation. He was an intern for Divers Alert Network, the largest diving medical and safety group in the world, and led diving research in the Caymans. He has taken part in expeditions since the turn of the century in Africa, Australasia, Greenland, Iceland, Norway and Antarctica. He has done so as a research diver and medic as well as leading a number of expeditions that have culminated in awards from Buckingham Palace.

Dr Ben Harris started his career in Anaesthetics & Intensive Care in Wessex and is now an ST5 in Hampshire Hospitals. After appointment to ST3 he went on to take on a number of projects including evaluating remifentanil patient controlled analgesia in labour and medical education. Ben was elected chair of the trainee representatives for the Wessex School on Anaesthesia for 2013/2014. Parallel to this he went on to co-found the SPARC network (Southcoast Perioperative Audit & Research Collaboration) which he currently chairs. His interests are anaesthesia for difficult airways, critical care medicine, collaborative research with quality improvement, mentorship & support mechanisms for anaesthetic trainees and mental health issues with the profession.

Dr Iljaz Hodzovic is Senior Lecturer at the University of Wales College of Medicine, Cardiff and Consultant Anaesthetist at the Royal Gwent Hospital, Newport. He has an interest in difficult airway management.

Dr Mark Juniper qualified from the University of London in 1989. He was appointed as registrar to the Nuffield department of Medicine in Oxford in 1993. In Oxford he underwent training in general, respiratory and intensive care medicine. He was appointed as Consultant in Respiratory and Intensive Care Medicine in Swindon in 2000. During his consultant career in Swindon he has put in place a hospital wide system to ensure high quality of care for acutely ill patients. He has established a ward based ventilation service. He has also worked as Associate Medical Director from 2006-2009.

Mr. Peter Kettlewell read Zoology at Oxford University after which he went to Bristol University Vet School graduating in 1993. His first job was in general mixed animal practice in Bicester for 3 years after which he moved to Chipping Norton where he became a partner working in a rural mixed animal general practice which also looked after the animals of the Cotswold Wildlife Park in Burford. Over the subsequent 18 years he has developed special interests in small animal surgery (both soft tissue and orthopaedics) and zoo work, now looking after 6 zoological collections including the largest European crocodilian collection, 3 zoos and 2 avian collections. He is on the council for the BVZS (the zoo vet society) and organise their scientific meetings.

Dr Tom Pierce has been a consultant cardiac anaesthetist at Southampton General Hospital since 1992. He is a member of the AAGBI Environmental Task Group and environmental advisor to the president of the Royal College of Anaesthetists.

Dr Mike Sury qualified from Kings College Hospital Medical School in 1980. Since taking a Consultant post at GOSH in 1990 he has continued to undertake clinical research while remaining a full time clinician. Dr Sury leads anaesthesia research at GOSH and the UCL Institute of Child Health. His interests include the development of fast acting sedation and anaesthesia techniques, level of consciousness monitoring and the assessment of new technology in infants

Dr Bart Zych is the lead transplant fellow at the Royal Brompton and Harefield NHS Foundation Trust

Judges

Dr Tom Pierce has been a consultant cardiac anaesthetist at Southampton General Hospital since 1992. He is a member of the AAGBI Environmental Task Group and environmental advisor to the president of the Royal College of Anaesthetists.

Dr Kathy Torlot qualified from St Thomas's Hospital in 1982 and after house jobs started her anaesthetic training there as an SHO. She then moved to the Charing Cross/UCH/Middlesex rotations as a Registrar and ended up in Southampton in 1988 as a Senior Registrar. During my Senior Registrar years she had four children under five years old and so was one of the first trainees to work less than full time. She was appointed consultant in Portsmouth in 1994 and has been involved in anaesthetic training since then as the Wessex Flexible Training Advisor, then College Tutor, Training Programme Director for Core training and now Head of the Wessex School of Anaesthesia. Her interests are the difficult airway, anaesthesia for emergency surgery and anything to do with supporting anaesthetic training and trainees.

Dr Julie Onslow is a consultant anaesthetist in Salisbury District Hospital. She is the programme director for Wessex deanery CT1/2s. She has an interest in patient safety.

WAIT committee 2014

Dr James Gaynor
Dr Helen Gordon
Dr Tim Martindale
Dr Davina Watson
Please join us for drinks after the meeting in the Marwell Hotel bar, situated by the main carpark

Notes

Sponsors

Please visit our sponsors during the breaks; this meeting would not be possible without their help.





Science For A Better Life







WESLEYAN

we are all about you